

SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

November 1, 2016

Dr. John B. Boone
Dean of Institutional Effectiveness,
Accreditation and Research
Wake Technical Community College
9101 Fayetteville Road
Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Boone:

Thank you for your letter of October 20, 2016, notifying the Commission that due to flooding caused by hurricane Matthew at the following site instruction will be temporary relocated:

Vernon Malone College and Career Academy (VMCCA) 2200 South Wilmington Street Raleigh, NC 27603

Most of the courses were moved to the College's main campus and it's Health Science Campus: 2901 Holston Lane Raleigh, NC

Some courses in early college certificate programs (Biopharmaceutical Technology and Geomatics Technology) were relocated to the Wakefield 9th Grade Center:

Wakefield 9th Grade Center 931 Durham Road Wake Forest, NC 27587

The relocations are temporary. Vernon Malone College and Career Academy is scheduled to re-open to students at the end of the fall 2016 term (December 2016), and Wake Tech courses will relocate back to this facility in January 2017. We accept the notifications and require no additional information.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

SLA/iy

cc: Dr. Stephen C. Scott, President

Dr. Larry L. Earvin